## **Bertron, Cara**

From: James Bilodeau

**Sent:** Monday, June 25, 2018 3:50 PM

To: Galindo, Mary - BC; Brown, Andrew - BC; Hibbs, Emily - BC; Hudson, Trish - BC; Koch,

Kevin - BC; Myers, Terri - BC; Reed, Emily - BC; Tollett, Blake - BC; Valenzuela, Sarah -

BC

**Cc:** Bertron, Cara; Sadowsky, Steve

**Subject:** Opposition to demolition at 307 Leland

Dear Historic Landmark Commission Members,

Hello from here in Travis Heights. I write to encourage you to oppose the demolition at 307 Leland St. The hope of residents in the neighborhood is to be able to speak to the developers about plans for the site to see if there is the possibility for rehabilitation.

This house will be considered contributing to the Travis Heights-Fairview Park National Register Historic District that is pending for this area. The house is in a prominent location and definitely has the potential for rehabilitation. Neighborhood stakeholders would welcome the chance to discuss all available options with the owners before we lose another significant contributing structure.

Thanks for your consideration and, more generally, for all the time that you devote to preserving our city's heritage.

Best wishes,

James Bilodeau 502 E. Mary St.